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TO:

Honorable Mayor Water B. Duke, III


Honorable Vice-Mayor Albert Jones


Honorable Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte


Honorable Commissioner Bobbie Grace



FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Mark Bates, Finance Director

DATE:

September 24, 2013
SUBJECT:
FASA (Florida Aftershool Alliance) Annual Conference:  

FASA is holding their Annual Conference this October in Orlando, FL.  The conference presents an opportunity for our Controller, Cori Mayo, to participate with the Assistant City Manager and other grant professionals in the education and training regarding Aftershool grant administration and reporting.  Cori Mayor is the City’s primary designate for financial oversight and reporting on all City grants.  This conference will also allow her to establish communication networks with other City finance colleagues receiving FASA grant awards.  
The City’s FY2013-14 budget did not plan for this training; however costs related to this conference are eligible for reimbursement to the City under our annual FASA grant award.  Therefore, costs of this conference will be charged to the City’s FASA grant and will not impact the approved City budget.  
The following is a summary of the cost of the conference:

	Travel
	$  270.46

	Lodging (3 Nights)
	$  462.00

	Conference Fee
	$  300.00

	Per Diem/Parking
	$  209.94

	Estimated cost of the conference:
	$1,242.40 


I recommend Commission consideration and approval to allow our City Controller, to attend this annual conference.    
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